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bath lined with all kinds of precious marbles and floored with a mosaic of pearls and jewels. Therein were four cisterns of alabaster, one facing other, and the ceiling of the
bath was of glass coloured with all manner colours, such as confounded the understanding of the folk of understanding and amazed the wit..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of
the Barber's Fifth Brother clx.When it was the seventh day, the seventh vizier, whose name was Bihkemal, came in to the king and prostrating himself to him, said, "O king,
what doth thy long-suffering with this youth advantage thee? Indeed the folk talk of thee and of him. Why, then, dost thou postpone the putting him to death?" The vizier's
words aroused the king's anger and he bade bring the youth. So they brought him before him, shackled, and Azadbekht said to him, "Out on thee! By Allah, after this day
there abideth no deliverance for thee from my hand, for that thou hast outraged mine honour, and there can be no forgiveness for thee.".Midst colours, my colour excelleth
in light, ii. 258..So the wicked man attained that which he sought of the vizier and the case was prolonged till the affairs of the kingdom became disordered, by dint of ill
governance, and the most part of the king's empery fell away from him and he came nigh unto ruin. Therewithal he was certified of the loyalty of his [late] skilful vizier and
the excellence of his governance and the justness of his judgment. So he sent after him and brought him and the wicked man before him and summoning the grandees of
his realm and the chiefs of his state to his presence, gave them leave to talk and dispute and forbade the wicked man from that his lewd opinion. (80) Then arose that wise
and skilful vizier and praised God the Most High and lauded Him and glorified Him and hallowed Him and attested His unity and disputed with the wicked man and
overcame him and put him to silence; nor did he cease from him till he enforced him to make confession of repentance [and turning away] from that which he had
believed..So he was concerned with an exceeding concern for his lack of travel and discovered this to his father, who said to him, "O my son, why do I see thee chagrined?"
And he answered, "I would fain travel." Quoth Aboulhusn, "O my son, none travelleth save those whose occasion is urgent and those who are compelled thereunto [by
need]. As for thee, O my son, thou enjoyest ample fortune; so do thou content thyself with that which God hath given thee and be bounteous [unto others], even as He hath
been bounteous unto thee; and afflict not thyself with the toil and hardship of travel, for indeed it is said that travel is a piece of torment." (5) But the youth said, "Needs must
I travel to Baghdad, the abode of peace.".My heart will never credit that I am far from thee, ii. 275..When the princess heard this her slave-girl's report, she wept and
lamented and was like to depart the world. Then she clave to her pillow and said, "O Shefikeh, I will instruct thee of somewhat that is not hidden from God the Most High,
and it is that thou watch over me till God the Most High decree the accomplishment of His commandment, and when my days are ended, take thou the necklace and the
mantle that El Abbas gave me and return them to him. Indeed, I deem not he will live after me, and if God the Most High decree against him and his days come to an end,
do thou give one charge to shroud us and bury us both in one grave.".When it was eventide, the king caused avoid his sitting chamber and summoned the vizier, who
presented himself and making his obeisance to the king, kissed the earth before him and bespoke him as follows:.? ? ? ? ? Yea, by Allah, my longing for you ne'er waneth
nor passetb away; For your like among creatures is rare and sought for in mountain and vale..? ? ? ? ? Were I cut off, beloved, from hope of thy return, Slumber, indeed, for
ever my wakeful lids would flee..? ? ? ? ? I am filled full of longing pain and memory and dole, That from the wasted body's wounds distract the anguished soul..Meanwhile,
he ceased not, he and his beloved, Queen Mariyeh, in the most delightsome of life and the pleasantest thereof, and he was vouchsafed by her children; and indeed there
befell friendship and love between them and the longer their companionship was prolonged, the more their love waxed, so that they became unable to endure from each
other a single hour, save the time of his going forth to the Divan, when he would return to her in the utterest that might be of longing. Aud on this wise they abode in all
solace and delight of life, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies. So extolled be the perfection of Him whose kingdom endureth
for ever, who is never heedless neither dieth nor sleepeth! This is all that hath come down to us of their story, and so peace [be on you!].? ? ? ? ? Were my affliction thine,
love's anguish hadst thou dreed And in the flaming hell of long estrangement sighed..? ? ? ? ? n. The Man and his Wilful Wife dccccxix.? ? ? ? ? a. The Foolish Weaver
clii.100. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcclvi.31. The Scavenger and the Noble Lady of Baghdad cclxxxii.The folk of the
quarter heard him and assembled under the window; and when he was ware of them, he opened the window and said to them, "Are ye not ashamed, O pimps? Every one
in his own house doth what he will and none hindereth him; but we drink one poor day and ye assemble and come, cuckoldy varlets that ye are! To-day, wine, and
to-morrow [another] matter; and from hour to hour [cometh] relief." So they laughed and dispersed. Then the girl drank till she was intoxicated, when she called to mind her
lord and wept, and the old man said to her, "What maketh thee weep, O my lady?" "O elder," replied she, "I am a lover and separated [from him I love]." Quoth he, "O my
lady, what is this love?" "And thou," asked she, "hast thou never been in love?" "By Allah, O my lady," answered he, "never in all my life heard I of this thing, nor have I ever
known it! Is it of the sons of Adam or of the Jinn?" She laughed and said, "Verily, thou art even as those of whom the poet speaketh, when as he saith ..." And she repeated
the following verses:.Then he conferred on him a dress of honour and engaged to him for the completion of the dowry and sent to his father, giving him the glad news and
comforting his heart with [the tidings of] his son's safety; after which he said to Bihzad, Arise, O my son, and go to thy father.' 'O king,' rejoined the prince, 'complete thy
kindness to me by [hastening] my going-in to my wife; for, if I go back to my father, till he send a messenger and he return, promising me, the time will be long.' The king
laughed and marvelled at him and said to him, 'I fear for thee from this haste, lest thou come to shame and attain not thy desire.' Then he gave him wealth galore and wrote
him letters, commending him to the father of the princess, and despatched him to them. When he drew near their country, the king came forth to meet him with the people of
his realm and assigned him a handsome lodging and bade hasten the going-in of his daughter to him, in compliance with the other king's letter. Moreover, he advised the
prince's father [of his son's coming] and they busied themselves with the affair of the damsel..Quoth I (and mine a body is of passion all forslain), iii. 81..? ? ? ? ? How long
shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? I'm mute for my complaining; but tears speak, as they flow..So she arose and returned to her house, whilst El Merouzi
abode in his place till the night was half spent, when he said to himself, 'How long [is this to last]? Yet how can I let this knavish dog die and lose the money? Methinks I
were better open the tomb on him and bring him forth and take my due of him by dint of grievous beating and torment.' Accordingly, he dug him up and pulled him forth of
the tomb; after which he betook himself to an orchard hard by the burial-ground and cut thence staves and palm sticks. Then he tied the dead man's legs and came down
on him with the staff and beat him grievously; but he stirred not. When the time grew long on him, his shoulders became weary and he feared lest some one of the watch
should pass on his round and surprise him. So he took up Er Razi and carrying him forth of the cemetery, stayed not till he came to the Magians' burying-place and casting
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him down in a sepulchre (42) there, rained heavy blows upon him till his shoulders failed him, but the other stirred not Then he sat down by his side and rested; after which
he rose and renewed the beating upon him, [but to no better effect; and thus he did] till the end of the night.9. The History of King Omar ben Ennuman and his Sons
Sherkan and Zoulmekan xlv."He shall not come in to me. Who is at the door, other than he?" "Heman ben Ghalib el Ferezdec," (55) answered Adi; and Omar said, "It is he
who saith, glorying in adultery ..." [And he repeated the following verses:].Unto me the whole world's gladness is thy nearness and thy sight, iii. 15..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third
Old Man's Story viii.? ? ? ? ? Then, after them came I to thee and union did entreat And unto thee set forth at length my case and my design;.? ? ? ? ? Saying, "Thy fill of
union take; no spy is there on us, Whom we should fear, nor yet reproach our gladness may abate.".? ? ? ? ? In the wide world no house thou hast, a homeless wanderer
thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an object for lament. (88).Now Ilan Shah had three viziers, in whose hands the affairs [of the kingdom] were [aforetime] and
they had been used to leave not the king night nor day; but they became shut out from him by reason of Abou Temam and the king was occupied with him to their
exclusion. So they took counsel together upon the matter and said, 'What counsel ye we should do, seeing that the king is occupied from us with yonder man, and indeed
he honoureth him more than us? But now come, let us cast about for a device, whereby we may remove him from the king.' So each of them spoke forth that which was in
his mind, and one of them said, 'The king of the Turks hath a daughter, whose like there is not in the world, and whatsoever messenger goeth to demand her in marriage,
her father slayeth him. Now our king hath no knowledge of this; so, come, let us foregather with him and bring up the talk of her. When his heart is taken with her, we will
counsel him to despatch Abou Temam to seek her hand in marriage; whereupon her father will slay him and we shall be quit of him, for we have had enough of his
affair.".144. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh dclxxxviii.Man and his Fair Wife, The Foul-favoured, ii. 61..? ? ? ? ? Had we thy coming known, we would for sacrifice Have
poured thee out heart's blood or blackness of the eyes;.It is told of Jaafer ben Yehya the Barmecide that he sat down one day to drink and being minded to be private (with
his friends), sent for his boon-companions, in whom he delighted, and charged the chamberlain (145) that he should suffer none of the creatures of God the Most High to
enter, save a man of his boon-companions, by name Abdulmelik ben Salih, (146) who was behindhand with them. Then they donned coloured clothes, (147) for that it was
their wont, whenas they sat in the wine-chamber, to don raiment of red and yellow and green silk, and sat down to drink, and the cups went round and the lutes pulsed..It is
told that there was once, in the city of Baghdad, a comely and well-bred youth, fair of face, tall of stature and slender of shape. His name was Alaeddin and he was of the
chiefs of the sons of the merchants and had a shop wherein he sold and bought One day, as he sat in his shop, there passed by him a girl of the women of pleasure, (253)
who raised her eyes and casting a glance at the young merchant, saw written in a flowing hand on the forepart (254) of the door of his shop, these words, "VERILY, THERE
IS NO CRAFT BUT MEN'S CRAFT, FORASMUCH AS IT OVERCOMETH WOMEN'S CRAFT." When she beheld this, she was wroth and took counsel with herself, saying,
"As my head liveth, I will assuredly show him a trick of the tricks of women and prove the untruth of (255) this his inscription!".Thereupon they all dismounted and putting off
that which was upon them of harness of war, came before El Abbas and tendered him allegiance and sued for his protection. So he held his hand from them and bade them
gather together the spoils. Then he took the riches and the slaves and the camels, and they all became his liege-men and his retainers, to the number (according to that
which is said) of fifty thousand horse. Moreover, the folk heard of him and flocked to him from all sides; whereupon he divided [the spoil amongst them] and gave gifts and
abode thus three days, and there came presents to him. Then he bade set out for Akil's abiding-place; so they fared on six days and on the seventh day they came in sight
of the camp. El Abbas bade his man Aamir forego him and give Akil the glad news of his cousin's coming. So he rode on to the camp and going in to Akil, gave him the glad
news of Zuheir's slaughter and the conquest of his tribe..By Allah, but that I trusted that I should meet you again, ii. 266..125. The Muslim Champion and the Christian Lady
cccclxxiv.? ? ? ? ? The earth is my birth-place, indeed; but my place Of abidance is still in the cheeks of the fair..? ? ? ? ? A dark affair thou littest up with Islam and with
proof Quenchedst the flaming red-coals of error and dismay..? ? ? ? ? You swore you'd be faithful to us and our love, And true to your oath and your troth-plight were
you;.The First Night of the Month.9. Noureddin Ali and the Damsel Ennis el Jelis clxxxi.? ? ? ? ? O thou with love of whom I'm smitten, yet content, I prithee come to me and
hasten to my side..The Second Night of the Month.? ? ? ? ? "How many a cup with bitterness o'erflowing have I quaffed! I make my moan of woes, whereat it boots not to
repine."
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